
Brading CE (Controlled) 

Primary School 

We are a Team that Trust each other to unlock potential.  

Tel: 01983 407217  

News from Brading CE Primary School  

 Headteacher: Mrs. B Gilbert  Friday 4th October 2024  

  

Our Christian Values:  Trust   

                                 Truth, Respect, Unity, Sincerity, Tolerance 

                                   This week our focus has been on TRUST.  
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
 
 
A big thank you  
I just want to say a really really big thank to all the staff, parents and carers and especially 
children that came along last night to help support the consultation on the current place 
planning proposals. It made me realise how proud I am for being head here at Brading. I know 
that together we can continue to fight and provide the Local Authority with an alternative plan. 
Please, please make sure that you respond to the consultation on 
strategic.planning@iow.gov.uk, We will be working with the children in school to do their own 
responses, but if you would like to do this individually at home that would be great as well.  
 
Initiation - InfoPoint Launch 
On Saturday October 12th 12.30 at St. Mary-the-Virgin Church. Come and join in. There will be 
fizz, canapés, coffee and a chance to try out our new, interactive tour, downloadable onto your 
smart phone. Find out about our history and our community’s stories. Be a part of it and share 
your own. 
 
National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) for YRR & YR6  
This will take place on Monday 7th October: NCMP is an opt out programme.  Parents who do 
not want their child to be seen must contact School Nurses Duty Desk on 0300 123 5224. Parents 
who are happy for their child to be measured do not need to do anything. 
 
Harvest Festival 
If you would like to join your child(ren) for lunch on the 18th of October, please book this by the 
11th on School Money. Everyone who has booked will receive an email requesting confirmation 
of your menu choice between fish fingers, meat free nuggets or tomato pasta. 
 
Cold Weather Reminder 
As the days are starting to get a little bit colder please bring your children into school with 

Jumpers and coats. Can we remember to bring your children is with plastic lunch boxes 
and not fabric. 

Collective Worship this  
week…  

We have been continuing to 
focus on thankfulness.  

g   
  
  

Bible reflection  
Psalm 85:12: 

 "The Lord will indeed give what 

is good, and our land will yield its 

harvest." 

  
  

  
  

  

 
Have a fabulous weekend and remember that my door is always open. 

  

  

Mrs Gilbert  

Headteacher  

 

 

 

 

 

We would like to Congratulate 

Miss Bayliss on the birth of 

baby Thomas Patrick. Welcome 

to the world little man. 
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SCHOOL MENU WEEK COMMENING 7th October 2024:    

We also offer tomato pasta as well as jacket potatoes and sandwiches with 

selection of fillings each day.  

 

Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

Pizza  
  
Chocolate Cookie  

Beef Bolognese 
  
Carrot, Orange and 
Sultana slice. 

Roast Pork 
  
Orange Jelly  

Butter Chicken Curry 
 
Chocolate 
Shortbread with 
Fruit 

Fish Fingers or  
Meat Free Nuggets  
  
Orange Drizzle 

  
  
  

  

Dates for your diary:  

  
  
October  7th – School nurses in for year R and year 6 National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) 

9th – YR6 Tag Rugby at Ryde School 
9th – YR6 Ryde Academy Open Evening 5 – 8pm  
10th – YR5 Space Dome Trip 
15th – YR3 Brading Roman Villa Trip 
15th – YR4 Wildheart Animal Sanctuary 
17th – School Photos   
18th – Come along to Lunch with us for Harvest Festival 
18th – Last day of term  
21st – 1st November – Half term holidays  
22nd – YR6 Christ The King College Open Morning 10am  

November  4th – Back to school 
4th or 5th (tbc) – Fire Safety Day for years 1 and 5  
14th & 15th - Bikeability  
18th Flu immunisation (online consent form needs to be completed) 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

ASDA Cashpot for Schools:   We’ve got some exciting news for you: 

Parentkind – a charity that supports school PTAs - have teamed up with Asda, who is making millions 
of pounds available to donate to primary schools across the UK through their ‘Cashpot for Schools’ 
initiative. To support our school, all you have to do is opt-in through the Asda Rewards app, shop and 
scan in store or shop online at Asda.com. 
Between 2nd September and 30th November 2024 – every time you shop with Asda using your Asda 
Rewards app, Asda will donate 0.5% of the value of your shop to your chosen Primary school. Also, 
every time somebody opts-in to support our Primary school, Asda will give an additional £1 to the 
school Cashpot. Plus, it doesn’t stop there – Asda are also giving £50 to every school to get them 
started. The supermarket has joined forces with Joe Wicks to support the initiative – look out for the 
TV advert, radio ads and social media coverage! 



 

 

 

 

WHAT WE HAVE BEEN LEARNING ABUT THIS WEEK  

BAHAMAS   
This week in Cuba and Bahamas we have been focusing on the story of Goldilocks and 
the Three Bears. We made porridge together, we have used playdough and our amazing 
fine motor skills to create different goldilocks themed objects and we have used all of 
our senses to explore oats and flour in our sensory tray doing lots of mixing, scooping 
and pouring. Last but not least we have been practicing our song ready for the Harvest 
Festival! What a Great week! 

 

CUBA   

HAWAII  

This week in Hawaii Class, the children carried out a science experiment to see how 
water travels through a flower.  We practised the key words root, stem and flower and 
used these in sentences to describe the movement.  The children then each had a flower 
to prepare and put in food colouring to see the water move through the flower. 

ANTIGUA  

This week in Antigua we have been looking at “The Three Little Pigs” story! We have 
made our very own play dough pigs and worked as a team to build wooden, straw and 
foam brick houses. We have also been practising huffing and puffing like the big bad wolf 
to investigate what materials fall down when we blow them. As well as this, the children 
have created a variety of super crafts to depict our story and its characters! Finally, we 
played a very fun game of “Pin the Tail on the Pig”!  

ST LUCIA  

This week in St Lucia our book focus has been The Tiger Who Came to Tea!  
The children had great fun making food for the tiger, having their very own tea party and 
invited the Tiger. We decorated tigers, tea pots and tiger food. We made shopping lists 
to go shopping for the tea party. We are looking forward to next week, The Three Little 
Pigs!  
 

MALDIVES  

Year 1 has been busy writing about The Three Little Pigs. We used Talk for Writing to 
help us to correctly sequence the story. In maths, we have been ordering and comparing 
numbers. In science, we looked at which objects change shape! In PE, we are 
still enjoying golf lessons. In geography, we have been looking at extreme weather. We 
have also been learning about technology around us in computing. In art and design, we 
have been making sculptures in the style of Henry Moore. 

NEW ZEALAND  

In year 2 we have been counting in 2s 5s and 10s in Maths. In literacy we have made our 
own Supertato stones. The children came up with their own Superhero to save the 
supermarkets vegetables from their village. In Golf we learnt how to hit the ball so that it 
would fly at different angles.  

MALTA  

This week in Malta we have had another exciting week! We had an author visit from 
Eloise Smith which the children thoroughly enjoyed. We have worked on finalising our 
non-chronological reports and publishing them in our writing books. In science we 
continued to explore forces and magnets and carried out an investigation test the 
strength of different types of magnets. In Topic we have entered the Bronze Age and 
looked at how life changed and houses and tool developed from the Stone Age. Another 
fabulous week Malta class!  

  



GALAPAGOS  

This week in Galapagos class we have been rounding numbers to the nearest 10, 100 and 
1000 in our maths lessons. We have also been learning about life in the arctic circle and 
understanding how the daylight hours compare to here in the UK. You thought the 
evenings might be drawing in here, but imagine if the sun never rose in the winter and 
never set in the summer. This week we also welcomed the author Eloise Smith visit who 
told us about her book, 'Winner takes Gold'. We discussed and thought about working 
towards our dreams.  

ICELAND  

Iceland have had a brilliant week this week. We looked up our names in French to hear 
the pronunciation, in art we’ve been printing from different textures and in geography 
we travelled around pirate maps! In PE we practiced athletics and hockey and in guided 
reading we dusted off our acting skills to portray different characters. We’ve also had 
author Christopher Stevens in to talk about his new book. 

JAMAICA  

This week in Jamaica we have been doing lots of exciting activities. We have been 
practicing hard on our class worship focused on Jamaica since it's our class country. 
Grinding hard, we got our exploring-Jamaica play perfect! We all enjoyed singing and 
dancing to Jamaica's iconic resident, Bob Marley's song at the end. We all had lines and 
were all included. In conclusion, we had a fantastic class worship. In maths, we practised 
long multiplication and succeeded in completing the equations fast, and correctly. In 
English, we wrote a persuasive letter convincing a chosen person to go on holiday to the 
Americas; And that was Year six's week! 
By Sophia (head girl) 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



This Week in Pictures 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Mountbatten GO YELLOW Day 11th October 

 

 
 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

        

Please come and join us and your children for Lunch on 18th of October to Celebrate 

Harvest Festival. 

Adult meal orders must be placed on school money and paid for by the 11th of October.  

The options are Fish Fingers or Meat Free Quorn Nuggets with Chips, or tomato pasta. 

If you require any additional Adult meals added on to school money please email or pop 

into the office. 

 



  

  

   

  

    

 

  

 

  



 

 

 

 



 

 

Wight Orienteers 

 

Wight Orienteers Autumn Events will start with an event at The Needles on Sunday 

October 6th (parking at Warren Farm).  The next will be at Firestone Copse, Wootton on 

Sunday 17th November and the Christmas event will be on Sunday 22nd December at 

Borthwood Copse, Apse Heath. There will be courses for all abilities and helpful 

volunteers to get you started.  Arrive between 10am and 12. Cost for juniors will be just 

£1. Non- member adults £8, and families £10.  Family friendly events. 
 

See our website and Facebook page for more details: Wight Orienteers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  



  



  
  



 

 

 

Isle of Wight Secondary Colleges and 6th Form  



2024-25 Open Day/Evening dates  

(as at 9 August 2024)  
  

School/College  Date  Time  

Carisbrooke College  1 October 2024  Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm  

Christ the King 
College  

19 September 2024 
07 November 2024  

Year 6 open evening: 5.30-7.30pm 6th 
Form open evening: 5.30-7.30pm  

Cowes Enterprise 
College  

1st to 24th October  

2024  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

November 2024  

Year 6  
45-minute bookable tours will take place on 
Tuesdays and Thursdays and will be led by a 
member of the senior leadership team who will be 
able to answer any specific questions you have 
about year 7, our curriculum and enrichment 
opportunities. Tour times to be confirmed.  
Bookings can be made by calling the academy on 
01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024  

  
6th Form  

Open Month. Tours will take place on Mondays, 
Wednesdays and Thursdays around the sixth 
form campus, providing a first-hand experience 
of what it is like to be a student at Cowes Sixth 
Form.  
Bookings can be made by calling the academy 
on 01983 203103 from the 2ndSeptember 2024  

Island Free School  12 October 2024  Y6 open day: 09.30-1pm  
Headmaster’s Talks at 10am, 11am and 12noon  

Medina College  26 September 2024  Year 6 open evening: 5-8pm  

Ryde Academy  9 October 2024  
20 November 2024  

Y6 Open Evening   
6th Form Open Evening   

Ryde School  5 October 2024  Y6 and 6th Form Open Morning: 10-12.30pm  

The Bay CE School  3 October 2024  Y6 Open Evening: 5-8pm  

The Island VI Form  14 November 2024  VI Form open evening: 5-8pm  

The Isle of Wight 
College  

26 June 2024  
24 September 2024  
16 November 2024  

8 January 2025  
1 February 2025  

24 April 2025  

4-7pm Open Evening  
4-7pm Open Evening  
Open Day  
4-7pm Open Evening  
Open Day  
4-7pm Open Evening  

The Priory School of  
our Lady  
Walsingham  

n/a  Don’t hold open days. Ring up to make an 
appointment for a show round. Marion Ahmed – 
Tel: 861222 or email: mail@prioryschool.org.uk  

  
Please note St Georges is not offering open days. Places are allocated via 

the SEND department.  
  
  
  

  



 

  

  

  

  



  

  

  
  



  

  

  
 

 



 

 

 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


